
 
December 24, 2019    Via contact@gao.gov & US Mail 
 
The Honorable Eugene Louis Dodaro,  
Comptroller General of the United States 
Government Accountability Office 
441 G St., NW 
Washington, DC 20548 
 
Dear Mr. Dodaro: 
 
Enclosed please find our letter of December 23, 2019 to the Secretary of 
Transportation. In it, we reference your agency’s 2007 review of then-delays in the 
states receiving motor carrier safety enforcement funds, 
 
For the past three years in a row, there have been similar delays in the states receiving 
their safety funds that have had the same effect that your office cited in your report at:  
 
https://digital.library.unt.edu/ark:/67531/metadc301839/m2/1/high_res_d/94919.pdf 

  
We respectfully request your office please review the Department of Transportation’s 
handling of this matter and address the issues in our letter to the Secretary in the 
interest of holding the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration accountable to 
Congress and recommending the implementation of much needed reform.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

/s/ JAMES LAMB 

Executive Director   

cc:  Mr. Laurence Socci, Esq. Laurence.Socci@gmail.com 

 Secretary Chao: Elaine.Chao@dot.gov 

USDOT Inspector General Calvin Scovel: Calvin.Scovel@oig.dot.gov 
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